February 2011  

WATER:  Water users are cautiously optimistic as the irrigation season approaches.  Basins across the state are reporting year-to-date precipitation levels ranging from 97 to 140 percent of average.    

     Ground water users will start this irrigation season with an approved mitigation plan in place.   

Idaho Ground Water Appropriator’s Mitigation Plan was recently accepted by Snake River Basin Adjudication Judge Eric Wildman.
     Ground and surface water users are waiting for the Idaho Supreme Court to rule in the first of several cases progressing through the courts that will give all water users and the Idaho Department of Water Resources (IDWR) clarity and certainty as to how water rights will be administered and the water supply managed in the future.  The most recent case was filed in January.  A&B Irrigation District went back to court, trying to force IDWR to administer its water delivery call from several years ago.       


CAMP:  IDWR is seeking authority from the Joint Finance & Appropriations Committee (JFAC) to transfer $2.4 million from the Idaho Water Resource Board’s (IWRB) Revolving Development Fund to its Secondary Aquifer Plan and Management Fund.  The funds would provide a 40% match to private entities wanting to implement projects on the Eastern Snake Plain Aquifer.  A number of projects are currently under consideration.            
     The Rathdrum Prairie CAMP Advisory Committee presented its final draft plan to IWRB in January.  No further action was taken.  Public meetings for the plan may be scheduled in conjunction with IWRB’s May board meeting in Coeur d’Alene.    
     Treasure Valley CAMP Advisory Committee hopes to complete its report by March 2011. 
     RULES:  Idaho Department of Environmental Quality (IDEQ) presented its Antidegradation Implementation Policy rule in the House Environment, Energy & Technology Committee and Senate Resource & Environment Committee.  A companion bill was introduced and printed in the House.  The rule is being held in both committees while stakeholders, agency staff and legislators try to ensure that the pending rule is flexible for Idaho, acceptable to EPA and will withstand a court challenge from Idaho Conservation League.    

     IDEQ’s advisory committee continues to develop draft guidance to accompany the pending rule.  

ENERGY:  Irrigators currently participating in Idaho Power or Rocky Mountain Power’s Irrigation Load Control Programs are being asked to contact the Idaho Public Utilities to comment on proposed changes to those programs.  If the proposed changes are adopted, utilities will reduce the credit irrigators receive and could replace irrigation load control programs by building more expensive generation and transmission.  
     The PUC wants to know how changing the irrigation load control programs will impact farming operations and participation.  The comment deadline is February 9th.  

